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Garbage Dumps 

Closed Christmas Day 

Sprague and Woodridge Waste Disposal Sites 

Sunday, December 25, 2016 

 

Sprague and Woodridge Garbage dumps will be closed on 
Sunday, December 25

th
, 2016 and will be open to the public 

on Monday, December 26
th

, 2016. All three waste disposal sites 

will be open during the winter months from 9am to 5pm. 

Recycling Over the Holidays  

RM of Piney Waste Disposal Sites 

 

The RM of Piney would like to remind everyone to keep on 
recycling over the holiday season. You do not have to clean 
out or remove any labels or lids on your recycling cans or 
bottles. Just ensure they are empty first! 

 
We are still giving away Blue bins for the Recycling Contest so 
make sure that you are getting your recycling cards stamped 
when going to the garbage dumps.  
 
 
 
 
 
PLEASE RECYCLE: 

- Newspapers, flyers, and ad mail 
- White office paper and envelopes 
- Magazines, catalogues, and promotional brochures 
- Soup, sauces, juice, and milk aseptic packaging 
- All sizes of corrugated boxes and empty pizza boxes 
- Cereal boxes, egg cartons, tissue paper box, toilet 

paper and paper towel rolls, and brown paper bags 
- Phone books 
- Milk and juice gable top cartons 
- PET (#1) Plastic: salad dressing bottles, peanut butter 

containers, clear clam shells, water and soda bottles, 
and ketchup/mustard containers 

- HDPE (#2) Coloured and Clear Plastic: shampoo 
bottles, laundry detergent, over the counter medication 
containers, milk jugs and vinegar containers 

- #3, #4, #5, and #7 Household Plastic Containers as: 
margarine containers, yogurt cups, and hard plastic 

- Aluminum food and beverage cans, and pet food cans 
- All glass and steel containers, bottles and cans 

  
PLEASE DO NOT RECYCLE: 

- Aluminum foil, or any foil plates or containers 
- Coffee pods (single-serve and disposable coffee cups) 
- Construction and renovation materials: wood, hardware, 

stone, plumbing 
- Dishes, ceramics or crystal 
- Food, drink and other pouch packaging 
- Foam packaging of any kind (Styrofoam) 
- Food waste 

- Paper towels, tissues or napkins 
- Plastic furniture 
- Steel pots and pans or other scrap metals 
- Textiles 
- Toys 
- VHS tapes, CD’s or cassette tapes 
- Wax or foil coated paper 
- Window glass, mirrors or broken glass 
- Wrapping paper with foil 

- Yard Waste 
- Car seats 

Phone No.: 

204-437-2284 or 

204-437-2060 

Fax No.: 

204-437-2556 

office@rmofpiney.mb.ca 

Council Meeting Rescheduled 

RM of Piney Council 

Thursday, December 22nd, 2016 

6:00pm 

 

The regular council meeting scheduled for Tuesday, December 
27

th
, 2016 has been moved to Thursday, December 22

nd
, 2016 at 

6:00pm in the council chambers in Vassar. 

Hope to see you there! 

 

The RM Office staff and council 

members would like to wish 

everyone a safe and happy 

holiday season. See you next year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Just a reminder that the RM office will be closed from Monday, 

December 26
th

, 2016 to Monday, January 2
nd

, 2017. The RM 

office will re-open to the public on Tuesday, January 3
rd

, 2017. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Shock Trauma Air Rescue Service (STARS) 

Missions flown from 2015-2016 

 

STARS is a non-profit helicopter air ambulance service that 

provides time, hope and life-saving emergency medical care 

and transport to critically ill and injured patients. 

 

In the last year 568 missions were flown within Manitoba alone 

and a total of 3,423 missions across Western Canada. For the 

RM of Piney, a total of 11 missions were flown in 2015-2016. 

 

The RM of Piney would like to thank all the volunteers, donors, 

and community partners who have made STARS possible and 

for all that they have done for our communities.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunrise Corner 

Youth Video Contest  

Sunrise Corner 

Deadline: Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at 4:30pm 

 

Sunrise Corner is holding a Youth Video Contest to all the 
youth living in the rural municipalities of Piney and 
Stuartburn or students attending Ross L. Gray and 
Shevchenko School. The purpose of the Youth Video 
Contest is to gather quality videos of the municipalities and 
people living within Piney and Stuartburn known as Sunrise 
Corner. These videos will be used as part of a regional 
tourism strategy, to showcase what Sunrise Corner has to 
offer to visitors and what makes it a desirable tourist 
destination. 
 
Videographers are encouraged to retouch, alter, or 
augment their submissions. Videos shall not exceed 2 
minutes in duration or less than 45 seconds. 
 
There will be three (3) winning Youth Videos selected: 

- First place winner to receive $300 gift card prize 

- Second place winner to receive $200 gift card prize 

- Third place winner to receive $100 gift card prize 

 

The Youth Videos submitted will be used for 
advertising, promotion and website displays. All entries 
shall be submitted using https://transfer.pcloud.com/ to 

the following email address: info@sunrisecorner.mb.ca or 
dropped off to the Municipal Offices of Stuartburn or Piney.  

 

 

Content Drive  

Sunrise Corner 

Deadline: Monday, January 16, 2017 at 12:00pm 

 

The Sunrise Corner tourism committee is looking to acquire 
high quality written content for the subjects which are 
highlighted on the Sunrise Corner Website.  Visitors to the 
site will use the information to learn about what Sunrise 
Corner has to offer and to plan their trips to the area.   
 
Sunrise Corner is seeking individuals who have knowledge 
of the area, with a talent and passion for writing; to submit 
appealing and informative, subject specific, write ups that 
will effectively showcase the region and what it has to offer 
to tourists.  
 
Please submit all entries to Sunrise Corner, via email at 
info@sunrisecornermb.ca in the form of a Microsoft Word 
Document. Each submission should be kept to a maximum 

of 500 words, and be composed in Canadian English. If 

your submission is chosen, the selected portion will be 
purchased at a rate of 10 cents per word.  

 
For more details, please visit the Sunrise Corner website 
http://www.sunrisecornermb.ca/. 
  
 

 
 

 

Bid Hourly Contractor Forms 

RM of Piney Public Works 
 

The RM of Piney now has the 2017 Bid Hourly Contractor Form 
available online to all contractors interested in submitting their 
bids to do any work for the RM in 2017. The form can be found 
under Notices on the RM of Piney website. 

2017 Community Grants 

RM of Piney 
 

Large Recreation Grant: 
 

Sprague & Area Arena $10,000.00 

- Arena Canada 150; roof repairs, basement and 
posts/joists support; washrooms/plumbing repairs  

 

Cultural and Community Identity Grants: 
 

Sprague & District Historical Building $5,000.00 

- cement pad for carport and new windows 
 

Vassar Community Recreation Center $1,000.00 

- Vassar Hall and pool signage 
 

Woodridge Sandhogs $1,500.00 

- EMS signage and maps of evacuation points 
 

Recreation Grants for District 1: 
 

South Junction Community Club $5,000.00 
Sprague & Area Arena $10,200.00 
Sprague Chamber of Commerce $2,300.00 
 

Recreation Grants for District 2: 
 

Piney Over 40 Club $2,560.00 
Vassar and Area Minor Baseball Assoc. $3,070.00 
Vassar Community Recreation Centre $11,870.00 
 

Recreation Grants for District 3: 
 

Carrick Community Club $9,931.94 
Woodridge Community Club $4,400.96 
St. Labre 200 Inc. $3,167.10 
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